f”Ebenezer
Bible Fellowship Church

Board of Elders Meeting
June 13, 2016

Roll Call
e The following elders were present: Pat Barry, Wayne Batten, Dick Bickings, Mark Culton,
Tim Gibson, Swannie Griffin, Jeremy Harkins, Scott Holwick, Chris Jones, Byron Roth and
Shawn Sommons.
e Dennis Flanagan attended via video conference.
e Andy Brimer and Kevin Hardy were excused absent.

Prayer & Devotional
e Wayne opened up in prayer.
e Pastor Tim shared a devotional from 1 Peter 5 . There are 3 primary exhortations for an
elder mentioned here in 1 Peter 5.
1) Don’t be lazy (you have been called as an elder so shepherd willingly); don’t
operate on autopilot
2) Don’t be greedy (serve eagerly)
3) Don’t be prideful (don’t think highly of yourself; don’t be domineering). The chief
shepherd is coming. When he comes we will receive something.
e The elders split up into pairs and spent time in prayer.

Approval of Minutes
e Motion was made to approve the minutes from the May 9, 2016 elders meeting, seconded
and approved unanimously.
¢ A motion was also made to approve the minutes from the special elders meeting on June 6,
2016. This was seconded and approved unanimously.

Financial Report
e Byronreviewed the financial report (Attachment 1) in Andy’s absence. Giving is close to
budget and spending is still a little high.
e BCS is contributing money for the phone system that was recently put in. There was a
motion made that we receive the report. This was seconded and passed.
e There was a discussion about potential treasurers. Byron will contact Andy about
delineating his responsibilities as treasurer and will discuss potential candidates.

Discussion Items

1) Facility Usage Policy - Wayne reviewed the Facility Usage Policy with the elder board. There
were a few edits made to the policy. There was a motion to have an attorney review the
policy before it is finally approved by the elder board. This was seconded and approved.



2)

3)

4)

5)

6)

7)

8)

New Policies - The following policies will be reviewed by elders and discussed at next
elders meeting:

o Conflicts of Interest Policy

0 Fundraising Policy

0  Gift Acceptance Policy

o Indemnification of elders, deacons, officers, employees, and agents Policy

o  Whistleblower Policy

Theft During D2S Trip - There was a motion made to support the deacon’s recommendation
concerning the theft incident during the Dare 2 Share youth trip to Washington DC where
thieves broke into two of the vans and stole several suitcases. The recommendations
include:
© make a claim for the stolen items to our insurance
O taskthe Transportation Committee with researching and improving Ebenezer’s
Auto Insurance, as well as having Transportation Committee approve any future
Auto Insurance policy coverage changes.
O reimburse Heather for her stolen items, as she was actively performing job related
duties during the trip.

Social Justice - Mark relayed that the deacons had some concern over the last elders
minutes where we discussed social justice ministry. Mark, Pat and Jeremy have been
meeting, reading and studying and will formulate a Biblical definition on justice issues and
how Ebenezer can best minister to those who are in need in the context of making disciples.

Seminary Reimbursement - The question was brought to the elders about seminary
reimbursement for pastors. The PRC will evaluate this request.

Membership and Discipline -
O The elders talked about an ongoing discipline situation where they continue to

shepherd a family through marital difficulties.
O The following were voted on for church membership and approved:
= Hannah Bernhardt
» Jessie Bernhardt
= Karris Pennington
* Jennifer Whylings

Outdoor Service - Pastor Jeremy discussed the options for an outdoor service and costs that
are involved. We desire to keep costs as low as possible with still providing a time for
unifying worship and fellowship.

Housing Allowance Adjustment - There was a motion made to approve an adjustment to
Jeremy Harkin’s housing allowance. The elders unanimously approved this request and PRC
will take care of this adjustment. (attachment 2)

Pastoral Reports
The pastors submitted their monthly reports:

Tim Gibson, Senior Pastor (Attachment 3)

Dick Bickings, Pastor of Discipleship (Attachment 4)
Jeremy Harkins, Worship Pastor (Attachment 5)
Mark Culton, Youth Pastor (Attachment 6)



Adjournment & Prayer
Pat closed in prayer and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submittegs

!

Pastor Mark Culton
Secretary to the Board of Elders
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June 13, 2016

To: Board of Elders
From: Andy Brimer, Treasurer
Subject: Financial Report for June 2016

Attached you will find the following reports for May 2016:
s Monthly Financial Statement
¢ YTD Financial Statement

e Graphical representation of Income and Expenses vs Budget, Income vs Expense trends, and
Asset trends

In reviewing the financial statements | would like to make the following comments:

e Total income for May was 108% of the budgeted forecast while the YTD income was 97% of the
budgeted forecast.

e Expenses for May were 98% of the budgeted forecast while the YTD expenses were 101% of the
annual forecast.

¢ While the income for May was above the projected monthly forecast, the overall giving is
lagging. The monthly expenses were lower than projected; however, the overall spending is
above the budgeted expenses.



sanljiqetT ualing |ejol
SUOISSI|\ JaWWNG UINOA - GL6
YHH - ¥16

ualipjiyo eyy Jog4 uny - ¢L6
S|BNIOOY pug JBSA - LL6
sjuswiaaoldw| feuded - Zoe

SLNNODJV ALITGVIT d3IH1O0

pund oIsniN - 806

pund ousjoAsuag - /06
asiwold yyed - G06

pund diysie|oyos - 06
pund uoneuodsuel] - €06
pun4 Bulpiing - L06

SANN4d d3al1vNois3a

6v'eer'y 19°66€ 01228y
000 000 000
L9'66E- 19'66¢€ 000
000 000 000
000 00°0 000
000 000 000
000G 000 00°0g
012661 000 0L'z66'L
00°0.9'L 000 000,91
0006 000 0006
000} 000 0001
000L0°L 000 000101
19N sasuadxg awoou|
ogciLg's 000 occLe’'s
000 000 000
occie's 000 0e'cLe’'s
£€°660'Z- ¥5'620'98 LZ'P86°E8
9¢°80¢€°L- So'LL0'6Y 62'€0LLY
99'9vL- 09'9¥C 00001
£9'86¢- 0s'8eT) /8'6E8
G8'/9¥ 00°0SC G8'/LL.L
16°9¢eg'e 86'669'9 G6'9¢0°0L
0629 05'/8L'6L  00'SZL6L
oL '¢C6- 99'99¢ 0S'¥.iC
08°/9G ¥~ #8'665°¢ 96°L10L-
96'G.9 G/1'2es's 128619
16°2LL‘9 ¥5'6.0'98 15.6LC6
slzle'L szele'l 00'929'C
00°00L 000 00001
66°1C- 0529 160V
Lz /ze's 6.°€0.'¥8 001£0'06
aouelep 196png Keyy

awoouy JaN
*$]100y U@aMm}aq Jajsuel] pund jaN
awoouj AieuiploO 1N

asuadxy |ejol
uonesuadwosd - 0o0LL
ale) |euonebaibuod - 0000}
ulwpy ¢ O - 0006
dysiopn - 0008
uooea( - 000/
suoIssiy - 0009
wisiiebueAl - 000S
diyse|diosiqg - 000€
soueUl |BIBUSD) - 000Z
5 sosuadxy

awoou| |ejol

ssn Bpig /1 8049 - 0061

S|eLOWSA - 00/ L

1selelul - OOVL

syio / sbuueyo - 0011
auwioauy

AVNLOV "sA 1393dN4g - dANN4 1Tvda3IN3IoO

oled

T

Joinsealf

vZ'c09'€l  £Z°£06'9€9 [P 905059
og'eLe‘s ov'899°28v 91°L8P'06F
000 08'8/8'/0v- 08'9.8',0V-
os'ele‘s 62 ¥S6'GZ- 660V LL-
000 6S'L0G'126 SS°L0SLZ6
$6°68L Y LI'VET'6¥L  LLYZO'PSL
000 000 000

000 000 000
v6°68L'v LL'PET'6¥L  LLYZOPS)
Sh10¢ ¥9'0vZ'9 60'809'9
000 88'€ES'Y 88'€ES'
19°66¢- €L796'S ZL'sol's
000 18'182'C 18'182'C
000 oL08%'8 91'08t'8
00°'0S 0z vLL 0z ¥ee
0LZ66'L 8IS0l 8P p0STL
00'0.9°L [6°706'CL  167.S'PL
0006 05069 05082
000l 00'€02 00'€1l2
000 000 000
00°0L0'L vP'8v9'/6  PP'859'86
$2'€09'SL  S£TE06'9€9  Lb 905059
pZ'€09'Cl  €T'C06'989 b 905'0S9
000 19'G/¢€'S 19'G/€'G
rAM) 6v°168'06 LZ'66806
000 202/9'.9 202919
ZS'SBS'EL  SOV96'TLY  LS6SS'98Y
obueyos ¢ 9l-udy-0¢ gL-AeN-ig

ALIND3 '8 sS3AILNIAVIT 1V10L
Aunb3 [ejog

Anb3 |eg Buiuedo - 000l

awoouj }9N

sBujuies pauieloy - 006
ALIN®3

sonuIqer] [ezol
sanliqer] wid| Buo fejol
sbebuop - zo8

sopljiqer] wuat buoy

sajj|iqel] JusLnD [ejol
sopiqer jloihed - 001
SUOQISSIA JSWIWING YINOA - GLB
VdH - v16
uaipfiyo eyl lojuny - zZi6
S|ENJIOOY pUT JBBA - LLB
pund JIsniy - 806
pun4 souejoAsusqg - /06
esiwold yied - G06
pund diysieloyss - 06
pun4 uoneuodsues] - €06
siuswioncldw| [eyded - 206
pun4 Buipiing - L06
santjiqery yusind
S3ALLgviIi

$13SSV Tvi0olL

sBuiaeg/bunjoayd (ejot

(lueg 12IN) Buposyo - LO06L

(Mueg 13IN) sBuires - 00061

(LANM) sao - zoosi

(LaN) Buntosyd - 00081
sbuines/bunyosy) - syessy
S13SSY

133HS 3DNVIvd

ININILVLS TVIONVYNIL 9102 AVIN - HOYNHD dIHSMOT134 31919 ¥3Z3N3493




sapliiger Juaun) |ejol
SUOISSI|A| JOWING UINOA - GL6
YdH - v16

uaipiiyg 8yl lo4 uny - Z16
S|ENJOOY pug oA - 116
sjuswsaoldwy feyded - zoe

SLNNOJJV ALITEVIT ¥3HLO

pund olsniy - 806

pun4 sousjoAsusg .- /06
esiwold yyed - G06

pund diysiejoyos - Z06
pun4 uoneuodsuel] - €06
pung Buiping - L06

SANNd a3lvNoOlIs3a

86°896'0L-  97'808‘S8y  82°6£8°lE
000 000 000
ZL'sol's 88 vEY'L 00°009'9
zZe661- zZE'661 000
000 000 000
000 000 000
0005 000 0005
82726L'¢- 90 /26'LL  82¥LL'S
00'689'€Z- 00°0S0'SE  00'L9E'LL
00°2€- 00261 00091
00'sZ 000 0062
00'69%'S 000 00'69Y'S
19N sasuadx3] awoau|
18°265‘SL- 000 66°0VL°LL-
000 000 000
18°265°81- 000 66°0VL‘LL-
%10l 61°20¥'v SEVIESVIY VL LIE6LY
%86 Ge'818'v- GZ'869'LSZ D6'6ER'OVT
%CZ L /8'692 oeeet L1667'L
%8 9e'eeT' |- 0SZor'9  ¥L'6ZT'S
%9T ! A ) 00°0S¥'Z 22960’
%yl [6°98P' /L 0B'650'CF  L8'9VS'6S
%86 £8'eve'L- 00G/¥'€9  ZL'IEL'ZQ
%101 Srey oceLe'e GL9/€'e
%9¢ 909z’ .- oz 0P’ vivrLy
%Z0l 8T'819 05'668'2E  8LEls'ee
%L6 79°6SL'vL-  66°'Pl6'PLY  ££7618°00%
%001 SZ'L- 67'996'9 006959
VIN 00°09% 000 0009V
%6 €181~ 0sZLE L1°€62
%96 9’665 PL-  02'960'80F 9S00S'€6E
AlA 199 %  @oueuep jobpng aiA Aew

awosuf JoN

*§]09Y US9aM}aq J9)jsued] pund JaN

swioauy Areuipldo JaN

asuadx3 ejo],
uonesuadwo) - 0001 L

ale) [euonebaibuo) - 0000L
ulwpy @ 80O - 0006
diysiopn - 0008

uooes( - 000

SUOISSIIA - 0009

wss|igbueAs - 000S
diyse|diosic] - 000€

aoueUl [BJBUSD) - 000C

sosuadxg

AWodu| jejot

asn Bpig / S04 - 0061
sjeuows|y - 0041
1s0J81| - 00F 1

sy1o / sbulsyo - 001 L

awioauyf

AVNLOV "sA 139an49 - dNNd TVHINIO

eleg

Jainsead]

WETT

S1°966'VE- 29°Z9¥'S89  Lv'905°0S9
66°0VL°LL-  SLTZICLS 91'18¥ 96¥
000 08'8/8°/0F- 08'8/8'/0p-
99°0€8'2S  S9'L/6'69-  66°0FL‘LL-
GO'L/6'69- 0Z'€/P'L66 G5 LOS'1ZH
oL'GL8LL- 19'6E8LLL LLVEOVSE
000 00°0 00°0

000 000 000
91618 21~  136€8°LIL LLVZOVEL
81 9vs- JZYSY'.  60'809°9
000 88EES'Y  88'EES'Y
ZLs9L's 000 FAR TR
zZe661- 6LI8Y'T /81822
000 9L08Y'8  9L08p'8
0005 oz Ll 0z ¥ze
8/°25L'¢~ 9z'/ST'9) 8rrOSTL
00'689'€Z- /B'E€IT'8E  L6VISFL
00°Z€- 05218 05082
0062 00'881 00°€LZ
000 000 000
00'69%'S vr'68L'€6  Pb'859'8s
G1°966'Ve- T9TOV'G89  LP 905069
SL'9S6'PE-  29°Z9¥'S89 L 905°069
000 19'6/E'S  19GIES
95 'Si G9'€58'06  LZ'668'06
v9'v8 8€/85'/9 2021979
GE'980'6e-  Z6'SPO'LTS JS'6SS 98y
abueys ¢  G1-09a-1¢  9L-Ae|-Lg

ALIND3 2 SAILIMAEVIT IVLOL
fM3nb3 re301
Aynb3 jeg Buedo - 0001
awoosuj 39N

sBuiuies paueley - 006
ALIND3

sapiIqer jejoL
sagqel] wia) Buo [ejol
abeBpol - 208

sapyIqery ua | buoy
safgiqer Juaing jejoL
sopl|iger lloiAed - 001
SUOISSI|A JSLuUNg LNOA - GLB
VHH - #16
UsIp|iyD 8y Jo4 uny - Z16
S[ENIOOY pug JesA - L6
pung oIS - 806
pun4 eouasjonsusg - /06
esiwold Yed - G06
pun4 diysJejoyos - ¥06
pun4 uonepuodsuel] - €06
sjuswencldw| [eude) - Zos
pun4d Butping - L06

sapijiqer] yuaLIng

s3aTavil

S13SS8V Y101

sBuineg/Buiyoayo jejoL

(jueg 13IN) Bupjosyd - LOOBL

(jueg 13 IN) sbuines - 00061

(LaNM) sao - zoost

(LaNM) Bupdayd - 00081
sBuines/Bupjoay) - sjossy
siassvy

133HS 3ONV1vd

INIINILVLS TVIONVNIL 9102 ALA AVIA - HOYNHD dIHSMOT134 3718918 ¥3Z23N383



29q AON 100 ideg Bny Anp sunp Aepy iudy Jepy ge4 uer

i I

$39ssVY 9T0¢

swooulm  1oBpng owoou| =

3128png SA awodu| 9102

00°000°009%
00°000°0+9%
00°000°029$
00°000°0€9%
00°000°'0¥9$
00°000'059%
00°000°099%
00°000°0£9%
00°000°089%
00°000°069%

-$
00°000°02%
00°000'07$
00°000'09%
00°000°08%
00°000°001$

00°000°021$

28Q AON 10O

.

deg Bny Anp aunp Aey udy ey ge4  uep

osuadx3m

196png asusdx3 =

09Q

198png sAa sasuadx3 9T0¢

AON QO idag Bny  Anp eunp Aeyy udy  uepy go4 uep

asuadx3 m

BWoou| =

sasuadx3 sA awodu| 910

-$
00°000°02$
00°000°0v$
00°000°09%
00°000°08%
00°000°001$

00°000°021$

-$
00°000°02$
00°000°0v$
00°000°09%
00°000°08%
007000001 %
00°000°02+$
00°000°0%1$
00°000'091$



%W ez

To whom it may concern, g/:e/)l

I would like to request that my housing allowance be increased to $17,000 pending the approval of the
elder board. Thank you!

Sincerely,

R

Jeremy Harkins
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Pastor Tim’s Ministry Report
June 13, 2016

Studying & Preaching:

* Continue to preach through 1 Peter - Standing Firm series. There is much said about
suffering for the name of Christ. The material has been difficult but rich.

¢ (Continue to preach through Matthew on Wednesday night. It is such a blessing to
simply study God’s Word and share it even in a small group of about 20 that attend each
week.

Shepherding/Ministry:

2 House visits.

Had 5 meetings for counseling.

Continue to visit with a man over the phone for encouragement against drinking.
Participated in Dora Fisher’s funeral on June 4.

Performed the wedding ceremony of Matthew Zmarzley & Natasha Fedor on May 28.
Also attended the reception.

Pre-marital counseling - 2 sessions

Kinship Group - we meet 2 times per month in our home

4 Church membership interviews

Taught 2 sessions of the membership class - with 8 in attendance

Special called Elder’s meeting to discuss a church discipline issue.

Met with Laszlo for mentorship. We are going to meet every week beginning June 20.
We are going to work through hermeneutics/exegesis. We are going through Howard
Hendrick’s book - “Living by the Book” as well as Robert Traina's book “Methodical
Bible Study.” The goal is to help Laszlo develop good Bible study methods.

* [ am also meeting weekly with a man who is struggling in his walk with the Lord and
needs strong accountability to remain pure. We are going through the book of John
together.

BFC Conference:

e BFC Study Group - [ was nominated to be a part of a study group. We are studying what
is known as the “Pauline Exception” from 1 Corinthians 7:15 - “But if the unbelieving
partner separates, let it be so. In such cases the brother or sister is not enslaved
(6edovAwrTar). God has called you to peace.” 1 have been assigned the task of doing a
word study on dedoAwtor. We will be presenting our findings in a report to the BFC
conference in 2017.

¢ ] continue to serve on the Transition Leadership Team (TLT) for the church plants in
Forks, Pa, & Naples, Fl. We meet one time per month.

Other:

Went to lunch with Peter Kurtz who is the director of Young Life for the Lehigh Valley.
Went to breakfast with Dan Trafford who is beginning ministry with Disciple Makers
and leading up the DeSalles Campus Ministry.

Had lunch & fellowship with Randy Grossman, BFC Pastor in Reading.

Led the invocation/prayer at the Nazareth High School Band Banquet on May 22,
Attended and prayed at the opening ceremony of the Bethlehem Christian School (BCS)
Open House on May 13. As a gift, [ distributed 100 booklets called “How Do I Stop



Losing it with My Kids?” put out by CCEF. We also distributed brochures about our
church to the 300+ in attendance. The goal of this was to be a visible presence to those
parents who came into our doors bringing their kids to BCS.

e Attended 2 Graduation parties: Rachel Heric & Brooke Sommons.

Itis a joy to preach and pray and love our people. I am honored to be the pastor of Ebenezer
Bible Fellowship Church. I continue to pray that the Lord will use me for his glory.

Serving Christ,
Pastor Tim Gibson
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Pastor of Discipleship Report, May/Jun 2016

As | continue in my trek through the Old Testament, my next stop was the book of Isaiah. Here’s what |
read recently:

““You will say in that day: “I will give thanks to you, O Lord, for though you were angry with me, your anger
turned away, that you might comfort me. “Behold, God is my salvation; | will trust, and will not be afraid; for
the Lord God is my strength and my song, and he has become my salvation.” (Isaiah 12:1-2, ESV)

As | read this, | was reminded of the responsibility that Isaiah had to warn the people of sure judgment and
devastation. However, in the midst of this pronouncement is the promise of God to restore and save a
remnant which will experience his great grace. Our God is holy, his judgments are sure, yet his love and
grace are available to those who repent and trust him. Though God’s judgment may fall on us as a nation
because of our sin, his grace and mercy are seen in that the true church shall prevail, and the gates of hell
will not overcome!

With that in mind, here is a quick summary of some of the ministry opportunities from May/June 2016:

Kids Crossing

¢ Cross Time Sunday School (10:05 AM): Praise the Lord that he has provided a complete roster of
teachers and helpers. We are currently teaching through the OT Kings.

o Early Childhood (2&3 year-olds): We still have an opening for a teacher and helper for the 8:45
AM service for the even months, however, there are a few people that have come forth and are
presently working on getting their clearances.

¢ Children’s Church: The Gospel Project curriculum worship segment continues to work well for
Children’s Church. We continue to see between 8-10 students each week. Please pray that the
Lord will raise up a couple to fill in our currently empty team (D) slot. In the interim we are on a 3
team rotation to facilitate the need.

« New Security Check-in: Work is ongoing to purchase 6 refurbished, iPads Air 2 with a non-profit
discount of $1700. We will at that time install all safety policies and procedures on them for the
teachers to reference quickly incase of an emergency.

+ Wednesday Evening Programs: we completed our 2015/2016 season on May 11, and are in a
summer hiatus. We look forward to the 2016/2017 season, which will see changes in the T&T
curriculum. We will be evaluating that soon.

o VBS 2016 (June 20-24): We are very excited about this year’s VBS, called, “Submerged”. As kids
submerge themselves in God’s Word, they will discover that Jesus didn't just see what’s on the
outside of people. He looked deep down on the inside. They will learn about Zacchaeus, the
Women at the Well, Nicodemus, a blind man, and the children of Jesus day. They will learn new
worship songs, and hear from a different missionary everyday, as well as, be involved in a mission
project (Operation Christmas Child).

We currently have close to 120 children registered and around 65 volunteers. Please pray for every
child who will attended and every volunteer who will help that the Holy Spirit would work mightily to
bring about salvation, and growth in the lives of the children that have been entrusted to us.

o KIDS CROSSING DAY CAMP (Monday-Friday, August 1-5): This daily program includes exciting
activities such as paddle boats, hiking, archery, riflery, swimming, roller skating, ropes & challenge
courses, crafts, campfires, and Bible lessons.

Adult Ministry
« Adult Electives: We are well into our summer session with the following lineup of classes:

o 2 Corinthians - Scott Holwick



o Pastoral Epistles Il - Dick Bickings

o Evangelism Training (WOTM) - Pat Barry & Chris Jones
Continue to pray that the Lord raises up more adult teachers...we currently have 5.
e Men’s Ministry:

o Bethel Series: The Bethel Series OT is complete and is now on summer break, please
continue to uphold our teachers as we have some very important decisions to make before
we start the second year in this current cycle in the fall.

o Men’s Bible Studies/Prayer:

» Thursday mornings from 6:15 AM — 7:30 AM, This early morning bible study group is
currently in a study on “The Life and Ministry of Jesus Christ".

= Thursday mornings from 9:00 AM — 10:30 AM, This Men's Bible Study is currently
studying, “Act Like Men,” by James MacDonald. There are currently 6-8 men
involved in this study.

« Please continue to pray about starting a new Saturday morning men’s bible study in
the fall, possibly centered around discipleship training, and addressing various issues
which plague all men.

o Women’s Ministry: Here is an update from Laura...

“So very excited about adding 2 new team members to the Women's ministry team. Linda Visco
and Vicky Cowley have joined the team. We are excited about some new aspects that we are
working on for the fall to have women feel more connected here at EBFC.

Women's Creative Gathering: We had about 16 ladies come out for this event. Lindsay Harkins led
us and we had a sweet time of fellowship together. | was able to make some connections with
women that | don't see at church that often.

MOPS: We finished up with a great morning of testimonies and the team has ongoing events for
the summer to keep the relationships growing until we begin in the fall.

Tis So Sweet: Met on the 17th and continue to have a very consistent number of women come to
study Ruth.

Tuesday Morning Bible study wrapped up as we studied 3 independent teaching sessions from
Priscilla Shirer and had prayer time together.

Continue to take a class on line through Dallas on the book of Genesis.
| continue to try and meet with new women and consistently with others for encouragement and
discipleship.
Working with the team as we prepare for the fall to kick off some new things and continue to
encourage them in their walks.” :

Discipleship Support

« Kinship: Praise the Lord, for the great year of kinship. We are currently in a summer hiatus but
look forward to the fall with more groups starting. Some kinship groups will continue to meet
periodically throughout the summer. A special thanks goes to Bob and Laurie Gill for their tireless
work to make this all possible!

Other:
o Continued teaching the Pastoral Epistles for adult electives

» Continued to visit and provide physical & Spiritual care for several people in our church.



o Continued work on the new Church Database as time permitted (especially financial modules).

Respectfully Submitted, Dick Bickings, Pastor of Discipleship
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Worship /College-Age Ministry Update MAY-JUNE, 2016

Jeremy Harkins, Worship Pastor
Music

-What an incredible blessing it has been to evaluate with the worship team each weak the application of scripture in
the songs that we sing.

-Itis a privilege to know what is happening in the lives of those who serve in music. | am so thankful for the
transparency in acknowledging our personal concerns, or the concerns of the lost as we pray over each other each
week. What a blessing it has been!

Sound & Media

-Jason needed to replace a piece of hardware that kept the sound from working on a Sunday service in May. Bob
Beebe spent time, after the livestream was downloaded, dubbing in our audio recording from the service and Jason
replaced the $200 piece of hardware. | am so thankful for those serving the Lord in this capacity taking additional
time to make sure every area of the Sunday service is corrected and running properly. Praise God we have these
capabilities so that others can hear the gospel being presented on-line!

Teaching & Shepherding

-| continue to meet weekly with 2 young men as we exercise, pray, and read through the book of Matthew.
-I met with a couple of worship team members for prayer and discipleship.

-Continue to meet with a few young men through my shepherds list and church relationships for accountability and
mutual mentoring.

-From May to June we have had two college fellowship meetings one of which was a kick-off for the graduating high
school students. We plan to meet each Sunday during the summer months while the students are home (given a
couple Sunday's we will be on Vacation).

_Additional Activities

-I have had the opportunity since some college students have come home in June to meet one on one with them and
pray and encourage them in the walks with the Lord.

-We are continuing the process of planning a Worship Outreach in Easton on Saturday afternoon July 9% in Easton
along the Delaware. Praying for nice weather and opportunities through the music and the relationships to share with
others the hope we have in Christ!

-My family and | will be attending movie night at the Cultons on June 2314, so we have an opportunity to get to know
better the graduating seniors that will be transitioning to College.



/,%W*’df/

Student Ministries Report - May 2016

"Let each of you look not only to his own interests, but also to the interests of others. Have this
mind among yourselves, which is yours in Christ Jesus, who, though he was in the form of God,
did not count equality with God a thing to be grasped, but emptied himself, by taking the form

of a servant...”
Philippians 2:4-7 ESV

One of the things we hope to do in the student ministry is combat the narcissistic atmosphere
that our kids are growing up in. Our culture caters to our fleshly self-centeredness, perhaps now
more than ever. As a church we can neutralize this somewhat through service opportunities. We
will have several opportunities coming up through VBS, LITC, singing in a nursing home, etc.
Please feel free to join with us in any of these service opportunities - it is good for our students
to serve along side of congregation members of all different ages!

Teaching

e Middle School
We just began a new unit on “Loving God”. This begins with a mini-series on what it
means to “follow Christ” (what a disciple really is).

e High School
We just began our new study of the book of 1 John.

e Sunday School
We are teaching through the Gospel Project (chronological) in our MS and HS class,
and this Sunday we are beginning the Conquest of the Promised Land and the Judges.
In the Fall we will actually be in sync with the children’s ministry. This is exciting,
because children and teens of all ages will be covering the same thing on Sunday
mornings in SS. This makes it that much easier for parents to have gospel-centered
conversations based on what their children learned!

Shepherding

Was able to meet with a child about baptism and baptize them. Always a joy.
Continue to mentor a student in youth group.

Have been mentoring a good friend who has recently become a youth pastor

I am currently going through pre-marital counseling with 2 couples.

Continue to do a discipleship Bible study with 2 teenagers from Lynfield. A student
from our youth group who I am mentoring is participating as well.

Activities

e Illuminite
We had a MS Illuminite in May



e Still continue to lead a Bible Study at Lehigh University with about 12 wrestlers who
are eager to grow in their faith. Had the opportunity to attend an FCA gathering with
the President of FCA.

e Had our second LITC planning meeting.

e Had the privilege of leading Sunday morning worship with a student worship team.

e We had another BOY YA meeting to discuss Sno Glo plans and other denominational
youth endeavors.

e Attended a church leader workshop on depression.

e Attended our monthly BFC youth pastor’s breakfast

e Was able to attend a picnic and learn more about VAST (Valley Against Sex

Trafficking)

Respectfully Submitted,
Mark Culton



